17 October 2012

Open letter on future of the EHRC

As organisations working in the field of equality and human rights we extend a warm welcome to the preferred candidate for the Chair of the Equality and Human Rights Commission, Baroness Onora O’Neill. However, after she attended her pre-appointment scrutiny hearing in Parliament yesterday, the Commons began debating proposals today to reform the EHRC which will leave it a much weaker body.  

The EHRC is in the process of implementing deep budget cuts with further cuts expected. Its helpline is closing and its grants programme that has funded specialist advice and casework around the country has ended.   

The UN, which awarded it ‘A’ status as a human rights institution, has warned that the new arrangements governing the relationship between ministers and the EHRC “significantly limits its freedom to determine priorities without undue influence from government”. 
There is the prospect of a further government review of the EHRC in 2013, with the explicit threat that “Should sufficient progress not have been made, we will seek to implement more substantial reform”.
We wish the new Chair well and look forward to working with her in ensuring that we have a body that is independent, respected and not susceptible to government attacks on its activities and resources in the future. 
Signed:

Amanda Ariss, Chief Executive, Equality and Diversity Forum 

Sarah Veale, Head of Equality and Employment Rights, TUC
Roger Smith, Director, JUSTICE
Ceri Goddard, Chief Executive, Fawcett Society 

Dr. Elizabeth Henry, Chief Executive, Race on the Agenda
Steve Winyard, Head of Policy and Campaigns, RNIB
Caroline Abrahams, Director of External Affairs, Age UK
Stephen Bowen, Director, British Institute of Human Rights
Catherine Casserley, Chair, Discrimination Law Association
Julie Bishop, Director, Law Centres Federation
Shan Nicholas, Interim Chief Executive, Refugee Council
Paul Farmer, Chief Executive, Mind
Holly Dustin, Director, End Violence Against Women Coalition
Diana Holland, Assistant General Secretary, Unite the Union
Annette Lawson, Chair, National Alliance of Women’s Organisations
Katie Pratt, Chief Executive, Equality South West








(Continued overleaf)

Roger Wicks, Director of Research, Policy and Government Relations, Action on Hearing Loss
Chris Whitwell, Director, Friends, Families and Travellers
Simone Abel, Director, René Cassin
Alexandra Runswick, Deputy Director, Unlock Democracy
Diane Elson, Chair, Women’s Budget Group
Madeleine Power, Researcher, The Equality Trust
Vivienne Hayes, Chief Executive Officer, Women’s Resource Centre
